Galbally National School
EPV Days / Uncertified sick leave Policy
Introduction

The school policy on Teachers’ Course Days was drafted as a whole school staff and ratified by the Board of Management.  It was circulated to the staff at the November Staff Meeting and will be implemented immediately.
Rationale
a) The need for the school to devise a policy on course days is primarily to assist in the smooth operation of the school
b) To minimize disruption to classes

c) To provide encouragement to teachers to undertake professional development courses which enhance their teaching and promotes a standard of excellence throughout the school.

Relationship to School Ethos
Galbally National School strives to provide a child-friendly, secure environment catering for the needs of all students as far as is practicable and where respect is fostered in a culture which values diversity and difference. We are also aware of the importance of professional development to effective teaching and learning and the BOM has a policy on in-service training in place.
Aims and Objectives
· To encourage continued learning for teachers which leads to the on-going enrichment and motivation of teachers which provides multiplied beneficial effect to the school’s “end learners”, i.e. the children.

· So that all staff members are clear on their entitlements to days ‘in lieu’ of courses (EVP days) 

· To assist the Principal in ensuring that disruption to the pupils is kept to a minimum

· So that no teacher has too many children from other classes in the room 

Procedures

· Requests for EVP days are made in the first instance to the Principal and noted on the school calendar which will be displayed in staff room.
· Except in exceptional circumstances, prior notice- at least a week in advance should be given.

· In the event of two or more applications for the same day, the EVP day may be taken by the person who requested it first. 
· Teachers will endeavour to avoid, as far as possible, taking their EVP days during the last fortnight of the school year, during the week leading up to Christmas or Easter on days when other classes are on school tours, or attending events which would make the division of children between classes very awkward. 

· If an exceptional situation arises where two class teachers need to absent themselves on the same days for their EVP days it shall be the responsibility of the Principal to arrange for the effective supervision of the pupils –
·  the following solution will be put in place Special Education Teachers share the supervision of one class and divide the other class. 
· If any teacher has an exceptionally large class (in excess of 30 pupils then they will not be asked to take extra pupils)
· Teachers will have work prepared/photocopied for three days minimum and this should be readily available to the Principal.
· Where the Principal is attending courses or on an EVP day no class teacher may take their EVP days as it is very awkward for the teaching Deputy Principal to take charge of his own class and divide up the missing teacher’ s class as well. 

Ratification and Communication

This policy will be in operation in the school year 09/10 having been ratified by Staff and BOM. Every teacher will be provided with a copy of this policy for their files.  
Review

The policy will be reviewed in the light of unplanned events regularly – at least annually. 
